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For           April 20, 2015 
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ORDINARY CONGRESS 
 

19th July 2015 
 

Toronto, Canada 
 

AGENDA ITEM 10 – Proposal for changes to Statutes 
 

 

Ladies and Gentlemen, 
 
As previously communicated the PAHF Congress will take place during the Pan American Games 
in July 2015.   
 
During the Congress of 2013 it was noted that the PAHF Statutes will be changed to comply with the 
FIH template for Continental Federations at the next Congress in 2015. The FIH and the PAHF Board 
of Directors have approved the proposed Statutes to be presented to the Congress in July, 2015.   
 
These Statutes are attached to this email.   
 
The Substantive changes in the Statutes are the make-up of the PAHF Board. There will remain 12 
Directors with the changes being that the Managing Director will replace the Hon. Secretary General 
and one position will be reserved for the PAHF Athletes Representative. There will no longer be Vice 
Presidents.     
 
Should you have any questions in advance about the proposed Statutes in advance of the Congress, 
they should be addressed to me at secretary@panamhokcey.org 
 
With kind regards, 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Aaron Sher 
PAHF Hon. Secretary General 
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